
Don’t stop using public benefits unnecessarily. You have the 
right to get the care and support you need without fear. 
Many city services, including health care and social services, 
are available to all New Yorkers no matter their immigration 
status. 

It is important to know: 

•	 As of March 9, 2021, the Trump administration’s public 
charge rule is over. This policy made immigrants question 
their use of public benefits due to immigration concerns. 
The federal government will return to using its previous 
policies. 

•	 New York City residents can access many health and social 
services including emergency Medicaid, food assistance, 
tenant protection, and free legal help. Your immigration 
status, ability to pay, and employment status do not matter.

•	 Getting the COVID-19 vaccine, testing, or treatment will 
not impact your immigration status. 

•	 If you have questions or concerns, call ActionNYC at 
1-800-354-0365 and say “public charge” to connect with 
City-funded, free and safe immigration legal help.

Stay up to date at  NYC.gov/immigrants
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